BARNHYSLE/BARNHISEL AND HISLE/HYSELL

FAMILIES OF VIRGINIA

by Carol Constance (Younker) Boyer

ERRATA PAGE

(Please tip in to my book, <u>Barnhysle/Barnhisel</u> and <u>Hisle/Hysell</u> Families of <u>Virginia</u>, 1991 edition.)

Documents of 1854, recently discovered in Virginia, show that I had misplaced two early H-H men in all editions of this book.

FREDERICK HISLE [was J2-1] was thought to be eldest son of Leonard & Elizabeth Barnhisle [J2] but is now accepted as son of immigrant John Berndhisell [J].

BENJAMIN BARNHISLE/HISLE [was J1-1] was thought to be eldest son of John & Frances Barnhisle [J1] but is now accepted as another son of immigrant John Berndhisell [J].

My apologies for these errors.

25 Oct. 2003

My interest in these families from Virginia was an outgrowth of research on Barnhisers, one of my husband's ancestral lines which originated in Pennsylvania. "Barnhisle/Bernheisel" in whatever variant is a name unusual enough to warrant investigation for a possible relationship betwen the Virginia and Pennsylvania families. No relationship has so far been proven, though it seems probable. However, the data gathered, though imcomplete and often unproven, is here presented as an aid to other researchers.

The earliest Barnhisle in Virginia, John, is here considered the probable father of John, Leonard, Thomas, and William. The relationship seems reasonable, although no proof has yet been discovered.

The information in this book came from many people and many sources. Often dates and places varied in different accounts. In these cases, I selected the data used, with alternate data occasionally in parentheses; if there are errors, they are probably mine. I am acutely aware of doubtful relationships in many lines, but hope that future research can resolve these.

Many, many thanks are due to all who contributed family information,

particularly Corinne Hisle, of San Jose, Calif.

Lucille Hisle, of Miami, Mo.
Helen Howe, of Charlotte, Mich.
Spencer Hysell, of Kemmerer, Wyo.
Mary Rice, of Dry Fork, W. Va.
Deborah Hisel, of Sierra Vista, Ariz.
Mary Ann Stokes, of Louisville, Ky.

and other members of the Hisle-Hysell Genealogy Group. Several professional genealogists retrieved records in several locales; among these were Joyce Davis & Mrs. Bayne O'Brien.

Any corrections or additions would be very, very welcome.

1 Oct. 1987

Mrs. Max E. Boyer 852 Wolff St. Denver, Colo. 80204

By 1991, much new Hisle/Hysell material had been gathered from descendants and a few professional researchers. Among the many who generously contributed data are

J. Philip Hysell, of Louisville, Ky.

Percy & Violet Hysell, of Barboursville, W. Va. O. Marshall Jenkins, of Springfield, Va.

Faye Kennett, of Bowling Green, Ohio

Revised 1 Oct. 1991

In this third and possibly last edition, I have inserted several Hisle-Hysell daughters into the second and third generations, though I had no real evidence as to parentage. Since they were almost surely from the immigrant, I felt it might be a service to "best-guess" where these women belonged, rather than omit them as in earlier editions.

Revised 1 Sep. 1997

This work was begun primarily as a personal method of organizing a goodly mass of family group sheets and notes shared by several researchers, so that I would be able to follow various lines. With no thought at that time of later publication, I did not keep track of each researcher's contributions. I returned the early material to the people who had loaned it, and thus am now unable to credit properly the individual contributions for much of the basic material. I must apologize to those who shared so generously.

Generally, birth and death and marriage dates are as contributed, but some were verified and others supplied from abstracts of vital records, where available. No sources for these are given in the text except for occasional death records for which photocopies were obtained. Also I had photocopies of most newspaper obituaries mentioned; a few citations refer to printed abstracts.

Probate and guardianship and other court records were photocopied. Most cited deeds were photocopied from recordings of the deeds in courthouse volumes, except for some few for which printed abstracts were available.

All census records cited were abstracted from microfilms, except for some 1880 and all 1900 and 1910 and 1920 entries; for these I looked only at the Soundex films.

Data with such appended phrases as "... in 1884 record" were usually gleaned from obituaries or probates or deeds for relatives. information taken from county histories, family histories, and other published works has been acknowledged by brief author-title statements in parentheses within the text. Other types of information are usually from correspondents, with few source statements given. However, occasional handed-down family stories are labelled as such.

These lines are not presented as <u>proven</u>. It is still up to the individual descendant to assemble his own documentation to prove a particular line. This work will aid in such efforts, I hope, even though some relationships are speculative (and are labelled thus). Such aid is, I believe, the most one can expect from family genealogies of this type and extent.

NOTES

Each descendant's number is built up from numbers of his ancestors. For instance, "J1-3" means "3rd child of lst child of the earliest known ancestor" (who is labelled "J").

The symbol "+" preceding a child's number indicates that more information will be found in the next generation. A "?" preceding any data or number indicates some doubt as to the data or the relationship; the stated information is a best guess from the material available.

Descendants of daughters are not included. Only the daughter's family itself has been written up fully, with brief data on her children and their spouses, if known. For further generations of her family, the reader is directed to works on the husband's family, where such works are known to exist.

```
.11
      (s/o John)
John Barnhisle
                 ("Hisle" & "Hysel" in some recs.)
              cal740? Orange Co., Va.?
       In personal property tax lists 1782, 1784-1804, 1811-1816 with 3-8
         slaves 1785 on, in Culpeper Co., Va. (O'Brien research reports, 1982-
         1983; Schreiner-Yantis' Personal Property Tax for ... 1787); "John
         Hisle" in 1783 list (Fothergill's Va. Tax Payers, 1782-87). In land
         tax lists in Culpeper Co. 1782 & 1787-1791 with 251 acres, 1792-1797
         with 464 acres, 1798-1804 with 464 & 236 acres, 1811 with 236 & 295
         acres, 1812 with 295 acres, 1813-1832 with 130 acres. His estate in
         tax lists 1833-1839 in Rappahannock Co., Va. (Culpeper Co.to 1832),
         with 130 acres.
       May have been "John Hisle" on 1789 delinquent tax list in Madison Co.,
         Ky. (Madison Co., Ky., First Order Book), as non-resident?
       (Not in 1790 Va. census index; no 1800 Va. census available). In 1810
         in Culpeper Co. with daughter, 10 slaves, & probably hired man; alone
         in 1820 there except for 11 slaves; (no Barnhisle/Hisle of his age
         in 1830 Va. index).
       Bought 165 acres from Benjamin Gaines 1771 in Bromfield Parish, Culpeper
         Co., & sold to Benjamin Stinnett 1778; bought 150 acres from Charles
         Hill 1777; bought 111 acres from James Crump 1778 & sold 1791; was
         assigned John Barnett warrant for 130 acres 1779; deed for 324 acres
         1790 from Commissioner Sutherland, then mortgaged 1790 to Rev. John
         Thompson; bought 315 acres 1795 & sold 286 acres of it 1796; bought
         422 acres 1797 & sold 385 acres of it 1812 to son Robert
       Signed deeds with mark as "John Barn Hisle" & "John Hisle"; "Junr." on
         name 1771-1778 dropped by 1783 & became "Senr." 1791. "John Hisle of
         Culpeper Co, Va." bought 1000 acres on "waters of Licking River in
         Montgomery Co., Ky." in 1805 (Cook's Fayette Co., Ky., Records, v.2).
       His neighboring land mentioned in 1798 Richard Parks deed in Culpeper
         Co. Mentioned in Edmund Butler 1810 deed as owning "lands" there
         (Prewitt's Ancestors ... of Thomas Sims ... Edmund Butler ... of Va.& Ky
       Firm of Lenox & Scott filed complaint aginst "John Bernhysle" 1763 in
         Culpeper Co. (Prichard's Abstracts from Co.Court Minute Bk. of Culpeper
         Co., Va.), dismissed by agreement. Witnessed Purvis "deed" (bill of
         sale) 1765; "John Byhisel" witnessed Nicholas Arnold deed 1777 there
         (Sparacio's Deed Abstracts of Culpeper Co., Va.). His mortgage to
         William Thornton for "several sums of money" recorded 1790 there.
         Appraised 1789 Willis & 1793 Woodard estate (Sparacio's Will Abstracts
         of Culpeper Co., Va.). On list of "claims of James Ritchie & Co." at
         Fredericksburg, Spotsylvania Co., Va., 1800 (Va. Genealogist, v.28, no.2).
       Will listed in 1830 will index in Culpeper Co. as "missing" (M139).
   Died
                1831 Culpeper Co. (F.T. Baptist Church).
                 cal760? Culpeper? Co. to Frances (called "Fanny";
       surname "Gaines" error on 1 chart),
                    174-?; died
                                        1805 Culpeper Co. (F.T. Baptist Church);
       signed name with mark to 1778 deed.
   BARNHISLE children (7?)
      +1. Benjamin (1760-1839)
      +2. Samuel (1764-1841)
      +3. John (1766?-1808)
      +4. Robert (1769?-1844)
      +5. Mary (1770-
                         ) Jones
      +6. William (1772-
                            )
     -?7. Frances (b. cal773?; "Fanny" as witness to father's 1791 deed; perhaps
```

"Fanny Hisle--baptised 1809, dead"(F.T. Baptist Church); unmarr.)

```
John Berndhisell (or Johannes)
                1712
                               Germany?/Holland? (family traditions).
   Born
       To America 11 Aug. 1732 on ship "Samuel" to Philadelphia, Philadelphia
         Co., Pa. (Rupp's ... 30,000 Names of German ... Immigrants ...),
         aged 20 & name signed with mark, with possible brother Wendell
         (Strassburger's Pa. German Pioneers). "From Koblenz on Rhine
         River (correspondent) unverified.
       "John Bernhisle" witnessed 1741 Edward Teale bond in Orange Co., Va.
          (Dorman's Orange Co., Va., Deed Books ...).
       "John Barnhussell" in list of settlers on Hite-McKay grant of ca.
         11,000 acres on south branch of Shenandoah River, in 1746 suit
         against grantor Thomas Lord Fairfax regarding lack of promised deeds
         (McKay's McKay & Allied Family History & Genealogy; McKay's Transcript
         of the Lord Fairfax Suit). John probably not there till after 1736,
         & still there 1749 (R.H. Good report, 1989); no deed found in
         Augusta Co.
       "Jno. Barnhisle" in 1748 list of tax delinquents "not found" in
         Augusta Co. (Chalkley's Chronicles of Scotch-Irish Settlement in
         Va., v.2). "John Barrenhuisel" bought several items at John
         Campbell's 1749 estate sale in Augusta Co.
       "John Bernhysle" as chain-carrier 1750 for surveyor of Kalem Price
         land in Culpeper Co., Va. (Sparacio's Will Abstracts of Culpeper
         Co., Va.; Joyner's Abstracts of Va. Northern Neck Warrants &
         Surveys, v.3). "John Barnhysel" mentioned in 1758 Price will as
         living on neighboring plantation, probably as renter, in Bromfield
         Parish, Culpeper Co. (St. Mark's Parish to 1752) (Abstracts from
         Will Books of Culpeper Co., Va.).
       Probably "Sr." implied in 20 May 1763 complaint against "John, Jr."
         in Culpeper Co.; between 1778-1790, younger John changed usage from
         "Junr." to "Senr." in Culpeper Co. deeds.
       (No probate found in Culpeper Co.)
          bef. 1783? Culpeper? Co.
   Married
                 cal73-? Orange? Co. to
   BARNHISLE children (?)
      +1. John (1740?-1831)
      +2. Leonard ( -1799)
      +3. Thomas (1750-1832)
      +4. William ( -1788?)
          (others?)
                   - (1757-1325: Lou = 3-13
      +5. F +301 .
                     (1760-1501 5 to 5
      COUNTY CHANGES IN VIRGINIA, IN PART
                                      Augusta
                                       Frederick
```

Medison 1793

1833

Greene 1838 LRappahannock

```
.12
      (s/o John) (date sequences fit poorly)
Leonard Barnhisle
                   (also "Barnhystle")
                174-? Orange? Co., Va. (or 173-?).
    Born
       Revolutionary War service?; in 1781 recruiting list for Continental
         Army in Culpeper Co., Va., showing militia service ("Leonard Hise"
         pens. applic. #88713 is not J2).
       In personal property tax lists 1782 & 1786-1798 in Culpaper Co. with
          5 slaves 1786 & 1 in 1791; in land tax lists 1782 & 1787-1804 with
         119 acres (O'Brien research reports, 1982-1983), with 1800-1804
          entries probably estate.
        Bought 120 acres next to brother John in 1773 from Benjamin Gaines
          & sold it 1777 in Bromfield Parish, Culpeper Co., signed with mark.
          Recorded lifetime lease 1778 from John Strother on 100 acres in
          Culpeper Co. with agreement to plant 64 apple trees as part of
         "rent".
       In 1773 list of purchasers at Mildrum estate sale in Culpeper Co.
         (Wulfeck's Culpeper Co., Va.). Chain-carrier for surveyor in 1774
         record in Culpeper Co. (Joyner's Abstracts of Va. Northern Neck
         Warrants & Surveys, v.3). On list of "claims of James Ritchie
         & Co." at Fredricksburg, Spotsylvania Co., Va., in 1800 (Va.
         Genealogist, v.28, no.2). In debtors list of merchant Edward
         Pendleton estate 1803 in Culpeper Co.
                                                (Sparacio's Will
         Abstracts of Culpeper Co., Va.).
       Intestate probate 18 Feb. 1799 in Culpeper Co., with wife as
         administrator; "Barn Hiesell" in Apr. estate inventory, listing
         24 head of stock.
           Feb.? 1799 Culpeper Co.
   Died
                 cal757? Culpeper? Co. to Elizabeth Strother? (or Gaines?;
   Married
       used "Eliza" & called "Lissey"),
                    cal740?; died
                                        cal801 Culpeper Co. (Roberta Hawk
       chart, 1995); signed 1777 deed with mark;
       in personal property tax lists 1799-1800, with 1 male & 2 horses, in
       Culpeper Co. (O'Brien ...; Va. Genealogist, Apr.-June 1973).
   HISLE children (10?)
      +1. Frederick (1757-1838)
      +2. Robert (1770?-
      +3. Nimrod (1771-
     +?4. Susanna (
                            ) Woodard
      +5. Anne ( - ) Woodard
     +6. Leonard (1775?-
     +?7. Henry W. (1780-1865)
       8. Strother (1786-1854)
    +?9. Betsy ( -
                         ) Cardwell
    +?10. Hedgeman
```

```
12-5
      (d/o Leonard & Elizabeth)
Anne Hisle
                177-? Culpeper? Co., Va.
   Born
   Died
   Married 20 Dec. 1793 Culpeper Co. to William Woodard
12-6
       (s/o Leonard & Elizabeth)
               ("Hysell" in 1840 cens.)
Leonard Hisle
             cal775? Culpeper Co., Va. (aft.1775 & 1770-80 in var.cens.).
       War of 1812 service Aug.-Sep. 1813 in Capt. Rhodamour's
         Mounted Co., Womeldorf's Ohio Mounted Volunteer Regt. (Roster of
         Ohio Soldiers in War of 1812). No pension record found (Nat'l
         Archives, 1991).
       In tax list 1816 in "Meigs" Co., Ohio (actually Gallia Co. to 1819),
         In 1832 poll record in Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co. (Poll Records of
         Meigs Co.).
       In 1820 census in Rutland Twp., Meigs Co.; 1830 there; 1840 in
         Salisbury Twp. & had with them 2 boys under 10 yrs., possibly
         grandsons.
       Bought 100 acres in Rutland Twp. 1816 from Daniel McNaughton & sold
         90 acres 1835 to John C. Hysell; sold 10 acres there 1822 to Russell
         Cook. Bought 20 acres in Salisbury Twp. 1837 from Robert Hysell;
         sold 20 acres there to son Henry 1840, then received lifetime lease
         on same tract 1842 from son. Signed deeds with mark.
       Judgment against him 1822 in Nathaniel Hamblin suit in Rutland Twp.
                184-? Meigs? Co.
   Married 3 Jan. 1804 Culpeper Co. to Lorana Jasper (forename in 1822 deed;
       called "Raney" & "Rainy"),
                  cal775? Va. (bef.1775, 1770-80, 1785 in var.cens.);
                    185-? Meigs? Co.;
       signed with mark to 1822 & 1840 deeds in Meigs Co.; "cannot read &
       write" in 1850 census with son Henry in Salisbury Twp.
   HYSELL children (8?)
     +?1. Matthew (1804?-
     +?2. Robert N.? (1806-1891)
       3. (son) (b. 1804-10)
       4. (dau.) (b. 181-?)
       5. (dau.) (b. 181-?)
      ?6. Franklin (b. 1815 Ohio; "laborer" in 1850 cens. with bro.? Henry
              in Salisbury Twp.)
       7. (dau.) (b. 1815-20)
```

+8. Henry F. (1819-1874)

16

```
(?s/o Leonard & Loranah) (parentage is only conjectural)
J2-6-1?
Matthew Hysell
                1804? Culpeper? Co., Va. (1804-10 in early cens.).
    Born
        Possibly 1 of 3 males aged 20-30 in 1830 census with father? in Rutland
          Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio; possibly male aged 40-50 in 1840 census
          without wife, with father? in Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co.
                184-? Meigs? Co.
    Married 12 June 1833 Meigs Co. to Elizabeth Justice
   ?HISLE children (4?)
        1. (son) (b. 1834?; in 1840 cens. with gr.father? Leonard Hysell)
        2. Aurilla (b. 1835? Ohio; in 1850 cens. with gr.mother Rainey Hysell,
              with uncle Henry Hysell in Salisbury Twp.)
        3. Matilda (b. 1837 Ohio; in 1850 cens. with gr.mother Rainey Hysell)
        4. (son) (b. cal838?; in 1840 cens. with gr.father? Leonard Hysell)
J2-6-2?
          (?s/o Leonard & Loranah)
Robert N.? Hysell ("Robt. 2nd" in 1832 & 1860 recs.)
    Born 6 June 1806 Gallia? Co., Ohio (1810 in 1850 cens.).
       Possibly 1 of 3 males aged 20-30 in 1830 census with father? in Rutland
          Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (Gallia Co. to 1819); may have been "Robert
          Hysell" in 1840 in Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., next to James M.
          Hysell; "farmer" in 1850 in Salisbury Twp.; "farmer" & "cannot read
          & write" in 1860 there; "farmer" in 1870 there; "farmer" in 1880
          in Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., & had grandson? William Hysell, aged 9,
         with them.
        Sold 20 acres in Salisbury Twp. 1837 to Leonard Hysell; bought 21 acres
          in Meigs Co. 1845; sold 45? acres in Meigs Co. 1847 to Henry F. Hysell
          [J2-6-8]. Deeds of 1880, 1882 (signed with mark), 1883 showed cal38
          acres in 4 parcels in Meigs Co.; placed in trust under Anthony J.
          Hysell 1880.
        Christian Church member (obit.). Lost hand cal850 (news item,
          1880). One of administrators for brother William's 1853 estate in
         Meigs Co. State of Ohio allowed him damages 1869 for loss of "hay,
          saddle & harness, & household goods" in Morgan's Raid in Civil War
          (Vore's Morgan's Raid). Lived on Thomas Fork, Meigs Co., in 1884
          record.
        Will, signed 1879 with mark, left 127-acre farm to wife for life, with
          house & 10 acres to go after her death to daughter Emeline, & rest
         of land to other 6 children.
    Died 3 Dec. 1891 Meigs Co., of "asthma" (d.rec.), ill 14 yrs. & "unable
        to perform manual labor" (obit.).
   Married 19 Jan. 1831 Meigs Co. to Phebe Barry,
        born 7 Aug. 1813 Ohio; died 18 Nov. 1896 Pomeroy, of "old age"(d.rec.);
        signed 1847, 1882, 1883 deeds with mark.
    HYSELL children (10)
      +1. Alvin L. (1831-1916)
      +2. Adeline R. (1834-1901) Kendall
      +3. Sardine M. (1837-1898)
     +?4. Bartlett (1837-1863)
      +5. Emeline J. (1839-
      +6. Caroline M. (1842-
                                 ) Quickle
      -7.
                (d. young)
      +8. Martha Ann (1848-
                               ) Parker, Hostottle
```

-9. ?

?

-10.

(d. young)

(d. young)

```
(s/o Leonard & Loranah)
J2-6-8
Henry F. Hysell
    Born 9 Aug. 1819 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (1820,1821,1822
            in var.cens.; 7 Oct. 1817 in IGI, 1988).
        Civil War service?; grave marked by American Legion emblem which may
          be in error; no pension record (Nat'l Archives, 1991).
        (Probably not "Henry" in 1840 census in Salisbury Twp. with female
          aged 20-30 & no children); "farmer" in 1850 in Salisbury Twp.;
          "farmer" & "cannot read & write" in 1860 there; 1870 there.
        Bought 20 acres in Salisbury Twp. 1840 from parents, then gave parents
          lifetime lease on same land 1842. Sold 45 acres there 1847 to
          Robert Hysell [J2-6-2?]; bought 31 acres & 7 acres there 1749 from
          George Russell; bought 25? acres there 1857 from Adam Parks; sold
          land there 1863 to Clemens Huber; bought 12 acres 1863 & 40 acres
          1864 there from Henry Saul. Signed deeds with mark.
        Intestate probate of 1874 in Meigs Co. mentioned widow & minors Bartlett,
          Catherine, & Henry; guardian appointed 1876 for these 3 & Giles.
          Estate deed 1877 mentioned 6 children, 1 grandson, & "Mary Hysell";
          in 1880 suit by guardian against son Spencer, special commissioner
          directed land be sold (Richard Sharp letter, 1993).
    Died 8 July 1874 Pomeroy, of "cholera morbis" (d.rec.); buried Beech Grove
        Cemetery, Pomeroy.
    Married 18 May 1843 Meigs Co. to Lucretia A. Hysell ("Laura" in 1850 cens.),
       possibly d/o Anthony [J2-1-5] (or Henry [J2-7?]/Uriel [J1-3-1]/Francis
                              1820(4?) Pomeroy;
        [J2-1-4]); born
        "cannot read & write" in 1850 census; married 2nd 21 Oct. 1875 Meigs
        Co. to Herbert Palmer; no PALMER children;
        she & husband, of Jackson Co., W.Va., deeded } acre to daughter Hannah
       Martin 1882 in Salisbury Twp.
    HYSELL children (11)
       +1. Rosetta (1844-1866?) DeBussy
      +2. Spencer H. (1845-1935)
       +3. Sarah Ann (1848-1874) Buck
       -4. William L. (b.11 July 1850; d.2 Sep.1852; bur. Bradford Cem.,
               Middleport, Salisbury Twp.)
       +5. Hannah Jane (1852-1917) Martin
       +6. Nial Robert (1854-1921)
       +7. Giles (1857-1937)
       +8. Bartlett (1860-1932)
       -9. Adolphus (b.9 Jan. 1862; d. young; bur. Bradford Cem.)
      +10. Catherine (1864-
                              ) Thress
```

+11. Henry McClellan (1867-1952)

```
cal866? Meigs? Co.
   Married 14 Apr. 1865 Meigs Co. to George DeBussey,
       born 1840 Va.; died 12 Mar. 1871 Salisbury Twp., of
        "consumption" (d.rec.);
       married 2nd 11 May 1867 Meigs Co. to Hannah Jane Hysell [see J2-6-8--5].
   No DeBUSSEY children?
J2-6-8--2
           (s/o Henry & Lucretia)
Spencer H. Hysell ("Nial" error? in son Nial's b.rec.)
   Born 12 Dec. 1845 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (or 29 Dec.
           1844?, 1846?).
       No occupation given in 1860 census with parents in Salisbury Twp.;
         "laborer" in 1870 in Salisbury Twp.; "farmer" in 1880 there;
         1900 there; 1910 in Meigs Co.
       "Sold his interest in the home place to his mother" 1890
       Lived Pomeroy in 1932 record. "Coal-miner & retired farmer" at
         death (d.rec.).
    Died 9 Oct. 1935 at daughter Charity Senkus' home in Pomeroy, of
        "arteriosclerosis"; buried Beech Grove Cemetery, Pomeroy (d.cert.).
    Married 1st 24 Sep. 1868 Pomeroy to Mary Ellen Warner ("Warren" in some
        recs.).
        born 24 Sep. 1849 Pomeroy; died 20 Aug. 1872 Pomeroy; buried Bradford
        Cemetery, Middleport, Salisbury Twp.
    HYSELL child
       +1. Denver Llewellyn (1869-1960)
   Married 2nd 8 May 1875 Pomeroy to Elizabeth Thomas (Ellen" in 1880 cens.),
       d/o John P. & Anna (Bowen) Thomas; born Sep. 1858 Salisbury Twp.;
        died 24 Nov. 1921 at Holzer Hospital in Pomeroy, of "pyonephrosis
       rt. kidney" (d.rec.) & "removal of kidney" (obit.); buried Beech
       Grove Cemetery; occupation "domestic" (obit.); 1921 will, signed
       with mark, left all estate after husband's death to "my" 11 children.
    HYSELL children (10)
       +2. Robert F. (1876-1962)
       +3. David Adolphus (1877-1949)
       +4. Charity Valleta (1879-1939) Senkus
       +5. Laura C. (1884-1958) Deeks, Gail
      +6. Delia Ann (1885-1961) Salser, Locker
       +7. Nial R. (1888-1961)
       +8. Giles McClellan (1891-1958)
      +9. Bertha May (1893-1945) Radford
      +10. Pearl B. (1896-1946?)
      +11. Thomas Spencer (1897-
```

J2-6-8--1

Rosetta Hysell

(d/o Henry & Lucretia)

Born 7 Apr. 1844 Pomeroy?, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.

```
J2-6-8--3 (d/o Henry & Lucretia)
Sarah Ann Hysell
   Born 22 Feb. 1848 Pomeroy, Salisbury, Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       "Teacher" in 1870 census with parents in Salisbury Twp.
       Father's estate deed of 1877 in Meigs Co. mentions only grandson
         William as heir of Sarah.
   Died 2 Mar. 1874 Meigs? Co.
   Married 28 Aug. 1870 Pomeroy to Frederick C. Buck (called "Fred"),
       s/o Christian Buck; born 30 Apr. 1850 Ohio?; died 28 June 1897
       Meigs? Co. (obit.);
       married 2nd 14 Nov. 1874 to Louise Archer; 12 BUCK children.
   BUCK children (3?)
       1. William H. (1871- ; m.to Jessie Archer)
       2. Effie May (b.15 Feb.1873 Pomeroy; d. 187-?)
       ?3. Effa May (b.21 Feb.1874 Pomeroy; same as #2?)
12-6-8--5
            (d/o Henry & Lucretia)
Hannah Jane Hysell
    Born 13 Oct. 1852 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       In 1880 census in Pomeroy; 1900 in Salisbury Twp. & had mother-in-law
         Mary Martin with them; 1910 in Meigs Co. & had mother-in-law as
         well as grandsons John (age 17) & Sydney (age 14) Smith with them.
       Mother & stepfather deeded her half-acre 1882 in Salisbury Twp.
   Died 8 Nov. 1917 Thomas Fork, Salisbury Twp., of "cancer of breast";
       buried Beech Grove Cemetery, Pomeroy (d.cert.; obit.).
   Married 1st 11 May 1867 Meigs Co. to George DeBussey,
                    1840 Va.; died 12 Mar. 1871 Salisbury Twp., of
       born
       "consumption" (d.rec.);
       married 1st 14 Apr. 1864 Meigs Co. to Rosetta Hysell [see J2-6-8--1].
    DeBUSSEY child
       ?1. George H. (b. June & d.4 Sep.1871 Salisbury Twp. (d.rec.))
   Married 2nd 1 Dec. 1872 Meigs? Co. to John Martin (called "Jack"),
        s/o Mary Ann (Martin) Hysell [J1-3-3--5?]; born Oct. 1849 Ohio;
        died aft. 1917;
        "laborer" in 1880 census.
    MARTIN children (3?)
        2. Gertrude (1874- ; ?m.to
                                                Smith)
        3. Myrtle May ("Myrtee"; 1877- ; m.to
                                                         Klein)
        4. Grover C. (b. June 1883 Ohio; d. bef.1917?)
```

```
J2-6-8--6 (d/o Henry & Lucretia)
```

Nial Robert Hysell ("Nyal" in news item)

Born 10 Sep. 1854 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.

"Works on farm" in 1870 census with parents in Salisbury Twp.; (not in 1880 Ohio census index); 1900 census in Columbus, Franklin Co., Ohio, & had 2 nephews with them; 1910 in Meigs Co.; 1920 there.

father's estate. Sold 20 acres to brother Giles for \$60 (Richard Sharp letter, 1993).

Miner in West Virginia, & Remsylvania; back to Ohio 1881 as coal miner & miners' organizer in Perry Co.: also officer in mining associations

Bought 40 acres in Salisbury Twp. 1877 from siblings in settlement of

& miners' organizer in Perry Co.; also officer in mining associations & unions. Democrat in Corning, Perry Co., 1890 (Telegraph news item). Farmer & Congressman 2 terms from Perry Co. 1887-1891 & as speaker of House in Ohio legislature; also Senator from Franklin Co. who introduced "Hysell Bill" (Ervin's Pioneer History of Meigs Co. to

1949).
Lived Columbus 1891 on, with controlling interest in Paulding Democrat
1891-1893 (Franklin Co. ... 20th Century). Practiced law several
vears in Columbus 1893 on, & ran hotel there (obit.).

Died 28 Oct. 1921 Salisbury Twp., after surgery for ruptured appendix; buried Bradford Cemetery, Middleport, Salisbury Twp. (d.cert.).

Married 1 Jan. 1875 Pomeroy to Armelda Roselma Vining (called "Melda"; "Arnelda" in m.rec.), d/o Charles Horace & Abiah (Murray) Vining; born 19 June 1856 Pomeroy; died 31 July 1930 Salisbury Twp., of "carcinoma of rectum"; buried Bradford Cemetery (d.cert.).

No HYSELL children.

```
J2-6-8--7 (s/o Henry & Lucretia)
Giles Hysell
    Born 14 Mar. 1857 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (1860 & 1865
            in 2 cens.).
       In 1880 census in Clinton Twp., Franklin Co., Ohio;
          1900 in Sheridan, Sheridan Pct., Sheridan Co., Wyo.:
         "teamster" on "own account" in 1910 in Sheridan & claimed to be
         married only once: 1920 in Sheridan.
        Bought 20 acres of father's land in Salisbury Two. from brother Nial
          for $60 cal880; sold same land to brother Spencer's wife Elizabeth
          for $120 (Richard Sharp letter, 1993).
        Lived "in the West" in 1932 record (bro.'s obit.).
    Died 23 Aug. 1937 Los Angeles, Los Angeles Co., Calif.: buried Sheridan
       Municipal (earlier Mt. Hope) Cometery.
    Married 1st 21 Oct. 1878 Gallia Co., Ohio, to Olive Eva Murphy (used "Eva";
        "Evaline" in 1 rec.); ?d/o A. J. Murphy; born Nov. 1863 Ohio
        (1864?):
       ?married 2nd 189-? to Jesse W. Simmons (b. Jan. 1862 Ohio);
        in 1900 census in Columbus, Montgomery Twp., Franklin Co.
    HYSELL children (2)
       +1. May (1879?-
                          ) Kauff?
       ?2. Effie (b. Oct.1881; In 1900 cens. with mother & stepfather in
               Columbus; possibly "Effie May" in 1910 with Elizah McDonald there)
    Married 2nd 27 Oct. 1886 Great Bend, Barton Co., Kan., to Sarah Conley,
        d/o Michael & Bridgett (Murphy) Conley; born 18 Dec. 1861 Whitewater,
        Walworth Co., Wis.; died 5 May 1935 Sheridan (Sharp letter ...);
        buried Sheridan Municipal Cemetery.
    HYSELL children (8)
       +3. Maude E. (1888-1988) Kearney, Severt
       +4. Grace (1890- ) Jervis
       +5. Claude M. (1893-1970)
       +6. Nellie (1894-1945) Broderick, Daniels
       +7. Mary Eleanor (1896-1975) Sharp
       +8. Thomas (1900-1949)
      +9. Henry (1902-1976)
      +10. William J. (1905-
J2-6-8--8 (s/o Henry & Lucretia)
Bartlett Hysell
    Born 10 Dec. 1860 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
        (Not in 1880 Ohio census index);
          in 1900 census in Salisbury Twp.:
          1910 in Meigs Co.; 1920 there.
        "Laborer" (d.rec.).
    Died 28 Oct. 1932 at home in Bradbury, Salisbury Twp., of "senility"
        since 1927; buried Bradford Cemetery, Middleport, Salisbury Twp. (obit.).
    Married 19 Sep. 1886 Pomeroy to Margaret Ann Hysell (called "Maggie"),
        d/o James Perry & Amarilla A. (Hysell) Hysell [J2-8-2?--2]; born
        26 Jan. 1868 Rutland, Rutland Twp., Meigs Co.; died
        Salisbury Twp.; buried Bradford Cemetery; took care of mother in
```

her last years (mother's pens.rec.).

No HYSELL children.

```
J2-6-8--10 (d/o Henry⁴ Lucretia)
Catherine Hysell (called "Kate")
    Born 13 Nov. 1864 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
         Walter E. Hysell [J2-1-7--1-1] appointed guardian 1880 in Meigs Co.
         Lived Cincinnati, Hamilton Co., Ohio, in 1932 record.
   Died
   Married 15 June 1882 Athens Co., Ohio, to Charles Thress (or Trace?),
                    186-?:
       born
        (not in 1880 Ohio census index).
   THRESS children (?)
       1. Henry (b. July 1883 Ohio; in 1900 cens. with uncle Nial Hysell
               in Columbus, Montgomery Twp., Franklin Co., Ohio)
        2. Ethel (b.8 Mar. 1885 Pomeroy)
             (s/o Henry & Lucretia)
J2-6-8--11
Henry McClellan Hysell
    Born 4 Nov. 1867 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
         Walter E. Hysell [J2-1-7--1-1] appointed guardian 1880 in Meigs Co.
        (Not in 1880 Ohio census index);
          1900 in Salisbury Twp.; 1910 in Meigs Co.;
          1920 there.
       Lived Rutland, Rutland Twp., Meigs Co., in 1932 record.
       Probate of 1953 in Meigs Co. listed 3 sons & 2 daughters as
          heirs.
    Died 29 Dec. 1952 Pomeroy; buried Riverview Cemetery, Middleport, Salisbury
   Married 10 Sep. 1892 Meigs Co. to Emma Gilmore ("Emeline" in 1910 cens.),
        d/o & Susana Gilmore; born Oct. 1871 Ohio; died
       Aug. 1950 at son Dwight's home in Pomeroy: buried Riverview Cemetery
        (obit.).
    HYSELL children (7)
      +1. Ernest (1892-1913)
      +2. Susanna (1894- ) Sisson, Lacey
      +3. Ralph McClennen (189\overline{7}-1939)
      +4. Fay Marie (1898-
                            ) Fugate
      +5. Henry Harmon (1902- )
      +6. Newell Stewart (1905-1971)
      +7. Dwight Leon (1910-
             (s/o Joseph & Selinda)
J2-7?-1--1
                ("Sylvanus" & "Salamis" in var.cens.)
Selanus Hysell
           Aug. 1848 Meigs? Co., Ohio.
        "Cannot read & write " & occupation "at home" with father & siblings
          in 1870 census with grandmother Mary Hysell in Pleasant Hill Twp.,
          Winona Co., Minn.; "without occupation" in 1880 with father in
          Pleasant Hill, Pleasant Hill Twp.; 1900 with aunt Mary McKinstry
          in Winona, Winona Co.
    Died
```

Unmarried?

```
J2-6-8--2-1 (s/o Spencer & Mary)
Denver Llewellyn Hysell (Llewellyn at times; "Louis D." in 1880 cens.)
    Born 1 Oct. 1869 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
          "Ran away from home ... in his teens" (Ed Rogers letter, 1994).
        In 1900 census in Dist.4, Uinta Co., Wyo.;
          "rancher" on "own account" in 1910 in Robertson, Robertson Pct.,
          Uinta Co.: 1920 in Uinta Co.
       Lived Rock Springs, Sweetwater Co., Wyo., in 1921 record.
    Died 4 Dec. 1960 Evanston, Vinta Co.
   Married 15 Aug. 1892
                                     to Martha Overy,
        born 9 Oct. 1874 Barrow Hill, Derbyshire, England; died 18 Feb. 1965
       Ogden, Weber Co., Utah.
    HYSELL children (11)
      +1. Martha (1893-
                           ) Rasmussen
      +2. Denver Llewellyn (1894-1981)
      +3. Spencer (1896-1984)
      +4. Sarah Elizabeth (1897-1967) Robertson
      +5. Jacob (1899-
      +6. Edward (1900-
      +7. Kenneth Lawrence (1902-1977)
      +8. Henry (1904-
      +9. Frank (1906-1987)
     +10. Delia (1909- ) Bond
       11. William (b.13 Mar. 1911 Robertson)
J2-6-8--2-2
              (s/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Robert F. Hysell ("Robert V." in b.rec.index)
    Born 23 Feb. 1876 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (1875 in 1880 cens.
        In 1900 census with parents in Salisbury Twp.;
          1910 in Meigs Co.; 1920 there.
```

Miner (family chart).

(others?)

Died 1962 Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery, Pomeroy.

Married 2 Aug. 1902 Pomeroy to Stella May Smith, d/o Jeremiah & Martha (Kerwood) Smith; born 25 Apr. 1880 Camden, W.Va. (or 8 Aug.?); died 19 July 1932 Pomeroy, of "arteriosis" & "nephritis"; buried Beech Grove Cemetery (d.cert.).

HYSELL children (?)
+1. Clyde Milford (1903-1969)
+2. Dell Loren (1913-1964)

```
J2-6-8-2-3 (s/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
David Adolphus Hysell (used Adolphus: called "Dolph")
    Born 28 Oct. 1877 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       In 1900 census with parents in Salisbury Twp.;
         1910 in Meigs Co.; 1920 there.
       Coal miner (family chart); lived Middleport, Salisbury Twp., in
         1921 record.
   Died 31 Oct. 1949 Rutland Twp., Meigs Co.; buried Miles Cemetery,
       Rutland, Rutland Twp.
   Married 8 Sep. 1901 Pomeroy to Elizabeth Bell Warner (called "Lizzie").
       d/o Jacob & Elizada Fidelia (Hysell) Warner [J2-1-4-4-4]; born
       12 Nov. 1877 Rutland; died 1972 Meigs Co.; buried Miles
       Cemetery.
   HYSELL children (2)
      +1. Mabel Glennaria (1902-
                                    ) Alvis, Oliver
      +2. Carl Spencer (1907- )
J2-6-8-2-4 (d/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Charity Valleta Hysell
    Born 8 Dec. 1879 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio (or 18823).
       Lived Pomeroy in 1935 record.
   Died 20 Oct. 1939 Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery, Pomeroy.
   Married 14 Jan. 1908 Meigs? Co. to John Senkus (or Sankers?), s/o
        Thomas & Elizabeth (Kischus) Senkus; born 22 May 1875 Russia;
               Dec. 1949 Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery;
       boat maker.
    SENKUS child
        1. Christine (1910-1930; unmarr.)
J2-6-8--2-5
             (d/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Laura C. Hysell
                  (or Lura? G?)
    Born 6 Mar. 1884 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       Lived Copley, Summit Co., Ohio, in 1921 record.
           Apr.? 1958
    Died
   Married 1st
                       190-? Meigs? Co. to Frank Deeks,
                    188-?
       born
   Married 2nd
                                         to Ralph Gail,
```

died 1958.

```
J2-6-8-2-6 (d/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Delia Ann Hysell ("Cornelia" in copy of mother's will; Cordelia?)
    Born 20 July 1885 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
        "Housekeeper" in 1900 census with Jonathan Moore family in Salisbury
        Lived Galena, Ohio, in 1921 record.
                1961
   Married 1st 3 Oct. 1906 Pomeroy to Wayne Salser, s/o Nial & Samantha
        (Woodruff) Salser; born 10 Dec. 1882 Syracuse, Meigs Co.;
        steel worker.
   Married 2nd
                                    to Noah Locker
J2-6-8--2-7 (d/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Nial R. Hysell
    Born 19 Mar. 1888 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       In 1910 census in Meigs Co.;
         1920 there.
       Lived Pomeroy in 1921 record. Later coal miner in Columbus, Franklin
         Co., Ohio (family chart).
   Died
                1961
   Married 19 Sep. 1908 Pomeroy to Margaret Buck (called "Maggie"), d/o
       Fred & Lida (Archer) Buck; born 19 Aug. 1889 New Castle, Lawrence
       Co., Pa.
   HYSELL children (2?)
       1. Clarabell (b.10 Apr.1909 Meigs Co.)
       2. Fredmer (b.8 Aug. 1911 Meigs Co.)
J2-6-8--2-8
             (s/o Spencer & Elizabeth)
Giles McClellan Hysell (used McClellan?)
   Born 15 Dec. 1891 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
       In 1910 census with parents in Meigs Co.;
         1920 in Meigs Co.
       Lived Pomeroy in 1921 record. Coal miner (family chart).
       Probate in Meigs Co. showed only inheritance tax filing.
   Died 6 July 1958 Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery, Pomeroy.
   Married 21 Feb. 1912 Pomeroy to Bessie Leota Smith, d/o Fernando &
       Flora (Lawson) Smith; born 22 Aug. 1893 Pomeroy; died May 1979
       Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery; "domestic" (family chart?).
   HYSELL children (4)
      -1. Glenroy Giles (b.31 Dec.1912; d.30 June 1913 Salisbury Twp., of
              "enterocolitis"; bur. Beech Grove Cem. (obit. & d.cert.))
      +2. Victor Shirley (1915-
      +3. Kenneth Woodrow (1918-
      +4. Olan Lee (1925-1985)
```

J2-6-8--2-9 (d/o Spencer & Elizabeth) Bertha May Hysell

Born 17 Dec. 1893 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.

Died 14 Jan. 1945

Married 24 Dec. 1912 Pomeroy to Marion S. Radford, s/o Thomas C. & Amanda (Burns) Radford; born 1893? Ohio?;

farmer (family chart?).

J2-6-8--2-10 (s/o Spencer & Elizabeth)

Pearle B. Hysell (called "Pearly")

Born 21 Mar. 1896 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio.
Seemingly as "Riane" in 1920 Soundex with parents in Meigs Co.
Lived Pomeroy in 1921 record; Thomas Fork, Salisbury Co., in 1932 record.

Died 1946 at home in Pomeroy; buried Beech Grove Cemetery,

Pomeroy.

Married 1st? 15 Aug. 1915 Mason Co., W.Va., to Emma Bailey, born 1894? Mason Co.

+1. Homer Earl (1925-

J2-6-8--2-11 (s/o Spencer & Elizabeth)

Thomas Spencer Hysell

Born 10 May 1897 Pomeroy, Salisbury Twp., Meigs Co., Ohio. In 1920 census in Meigs Co.

Lived Pomeroy in 1921 record.

Died Apr. 1970 Belleview?, Escambia Co., Fla.

Married 1918? Meigs? Co. to May L. Guess (or Maymie?),

born 1897 Ohio.

HYSELL children (3?)

- 1. Nellie Anita (b.1 May 1919 Meigs Co.)
- 2. Paul (b.3 Mar.1921 Meigs Co.; d. Sep.1984 Fla.(Soc.Sec.<u>Death Master F</u>
- 3. (child) (b.30 June 1927 Meigs Co.)

```
J2-6-8-2-1-1 (d/o Denver & Martha)
Martha Hysell
    Born 20 June 1893 Rock Springs, Sweetwater Co., Wyo.
   Married 15 Oct. 1909 Robertson, Uinta Co., Wyo., to Conrad Rasmussen,
        s/o George & Marie Kristina (Knudson) Rasmussen; born 14 Apr. 1885
        Provo, Utah-Co., Utah; died 7 Jan. 1955 Evanston, Uinta Co. buried
        Ft. Bridger, Uinta Co.
    RASMUSSEN children (8)
       1. Florence Martha (1911-; m.to <u>William Marvin Lamb</u>)
2. Dorothy Ellen (1913-; m.to Charles Harold Rasmussen)
        3. Jeanne Marie Kristina (1914- ; m.to Lewis Roland Hicks)
       4. Ray Conrad (1917- ; m.to Phyllis Noreen Wright)
        5. George Denver (1919- ; m. to Mary Viola Power)
        6. Lewis Lee (1921- ; m.to Norma Wall)
       7. Clarence Albert (1923- ; m.to Carol Kidman)
        8. Lester Lamar (1925- ; m.to Dorothy Elizabeth Spencer)
J2-6-8-2-1-2 (s/o Denver & Martha)
Denver Llewellyn Hysell
    Born 18 Sep. 1894 Hopkinsville, Sweetwater Co., Wyo.
       Occupation "none" in 1910 census with parents in Robertson,
          Robertson Pct., Uinta Co., Wyo.: 1920 in Uinta Co.
    Died 25 June 1981 Mountain View, Uinta Co., Wyo.; buried Ft. Bridge
        Cemetery, Uinta Co.
    Married 25 Sep. 1916 Uinta? Co. to Anna Rasmussen, d/o George & Mary
        Jane (Kimber) Rasmussen; born 30 Sep. 1897 Robertson.
    HYSELL children (3)
      +1. Leslie Llewellyn (1917-
                                      )
      +2. Martha (1921- ) Tripp
      +3. Robert Wesley (1925-
J2-6-8-2-1-3 (s/o Denver & Martha)
Spencer Hysell
    Born 16 July 1896 Hopkinsville, Sweetwater Co., Wyo.
        (Not in 1920 Wyo. Soundex).
   Died 1 May 1984 Kemmerer?, Lincoln Co., Wyo., of lung cancer.
    Married 27 Oct. 1919 Sublette, Lincoln Co., Wyo., to Erma Irene Hood,
        d/o Peter W. & Lillian Caroline (Fowkes) Hood; born 22 Mar. 1901
        Fairview, Lincoln Co.
    HYSELL children (5)
       +1. Effic Irene (1920- ) Eilewicz)
       +2. Lillian Caroline (b.21 Mar.1922 Sublette)
       +3. Phyllis Ruth (1924- ) Kulinsky
      +4. Spencer (1926-
       +5. Erma Lorraine (1930- ) Thornack
```

```
J_{2-6-8-2-1-4} (d/o Denver & Martha)
Sarah Elizabeth Hysell
                       (used Elizabeth)
   Born 20 Dec. 1897 Frontier, Lincoln Co., Wyo.
   Died 9 Feb. 1967 Everston, Uinta Co., Wyo.
   Married 7 Mar. 1916 Robertson, Uinta Co., to Maxwell Park Robertson,
       s/o Andrew Robertson; born 9 June 1894 Teton, Madison? Co., Idaho;
       died 17 Apr. 1975 Everston.
   ROBERTSON children (7)
       1. Earl Park (1917- ; m.to _____ <u>Roberts</u>)
       2. Annie Elizabeth (1920- ; m.to James Roberts Anderton)
       3. Denver Llewellyn (1923- ; m.to Leola Louise Hayward)
       4. Harold Maxwell (b.15 Apr.1925)
       5. John Felix (1927- ; m.to Ethyl Lynn)
       6. Vern (1929- ; m.to Virginia Keyes)
       7. Bernice (1932- ; m. to Kenneth Harry Keyes)
J2-6-8-2-1-5 (s/o Denver & Martha)
               (called "Jake")
Jacob Hysell
   Born 22 Aug. 1899 Robertson, Uinta Co., Wyo.
       In 1920 census with parents in Uinta Co.
       Coal miner.
   Died
   Married 16 Sep. 1922 Evanston, Uinta Co., to Idonna Corbridge, d/o
       Jerome Willard & Ella May (Evans) Corbridge; born 13 Aug. 1905
       Lyman, Uinta Co.
   HYSELL children (4)
      +1. Jacob Arnold (1923-1970)
      +2. Lloyd Lemar (1925- )
    +3. Idonna Elaine (1927- ) Rigler
      +4. Shirley Rae (1930- ) Flohr, Ballard
J2-6-8-2-1-6 (s/o Denver & Martha)
Edward Hysell
   Born 29 Nov. 1900 Frontier, Lincoln Co., Wyo.
       In 1920 census with parents in Uinta Co., Wyo.
   Died
   Married 16 Sep. 1922 Evanston, Uinta Co., to Flora May Bond, d/o John
       Charles & Mary Alice (Robbins) Bond; born July 1905.
   HYSELL children (2)
      +1. Louella May (1923-
                                 ) Saari
      +2. Le Vear (1928- )
```

```
J2-6-8-2-1-7 (s/o Denver & Martha)
Kenneth Lawrence Hysell (used Lawrence)
   Born 22 Nov. 1902 Robertson, Uinta Co., Wyo.
       In 1920 census with parents in Winta Co.
   Died 14 May 1977 Evanston, Uinta Co.; buried Ft. Bridger Cemetery,
       Uinta Co.
   Married 1 10 Dec. 1927 Evanston to Alice Eudora Rasmussen, d/o
       George Rasmussen; born 4 July 1906 Robertson; died 30 Aug. 1972
       Salt Lake City, Salt Lake Co., Utah; buried Ft. Bridger Cemetery.
   HYSELL children (8)
      +1. Eudora (1928-
                           ) Cantlin
      +2, Lila (1930- ) Taylor
      +3. Ina (1932- ) Lamb
      +4. Kenneth Lawrence (1936-)
      +5. Marlene (twin 1942- ) Sheets
      +6. Merlin (twin 1942-
      +7. Dale (1945-
      +8. Leland (1948- )
   Married
                         Uinta? Co. to
J2-6-8-2-1-8 (s/o Denver & Martha)
Henry Hysell
   Born 23 Feb. 1904 Cumberland, Lincoln Co., Wyo.
       In 1920 census with parents in Uinta Co., Wyo.
   Died
   Married 14 Oct. 1926 Everston, Uinta Co., Wyo., to Stella Taylor
       d/o Bert & Mabel Taylor; born 4 July 190-?
   HYSELL children (4)
      +1. Henry Marion (1927-
       2. Neil Llewellyn (b.5 Nov.1931 Carter, Uinta Co.)
      +3. Sidney Oren (1933-
      +4. Mabel Montai (1941-
                                ) Rogers
```

```
J_{2-6-8-2-1-9} (s/o Denver & Martha)
Frank Hysell
   Born 18 Dec. 1906 Robertson, Uinta Co., Wyo.
        In 1920 census with parents in Winta Co.
           Nov. 1987 Murray, Salt Lake Co., Utah (Soc. Sec. Death Master
       File).
   Married 1st 15 June 1927 Uinta? Co. to Ida May Graham, d/o George &
       Orel Marion (Johnson) Graham; born 24 Nov. 1909 Cumberland, Lincoln
       Co., Wyo.;
       divorced.
   HYSELL children (4)
      +1. Vella May (1929-
                               ) Pulley
      +2. Irene Lavon (1931-
                                ) Lumsden
      +3. Orel Georgina (1933-
                                   ) Bucho
      +4. Merle Jeane (1935-
```

) Lumsden

J2-6-8-2-1-10 (d/o Denver & Martha) Delia Hysell (or Dealia?)

Born 13 Jan. 1909 Robertson, Uinta Co., Wyo.

Died

Married 2nd

Married 21 Sep. 1924 Everston, Uinta Co., to Roy Everett Bond, s/o John Charles Bond; born 6 Mar. 1899 Robertson; died 27 Oct. 1971 Everston: buried Everston.

BOND children (2)

- 1. Roy Everett (1925- ; m.to Lena Droghini)
- 2. Laverne Harley (b.1 Oct.1932 Kemmerer, Lincoln Co., Wyo.)